
Mission Statement 

Blessed Savior Catholic Parish, a welcoming 

open community of diverse disciples of Christ, 

affirms a way of life through prayer, service, 

and sharing.  

Blessed Savior Catholic Parish    December 15, 2019  

3rd Sunday of Advent 

Blessed Savior Parish Worship Site: 8545 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI. 53225 

Office Center (mailing address): 8607 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI  53225  

Phone: 414-464-5033   Fax: 414-464-0079           Email: blessedsavior@archmil.org 

Mass Times: SATURDAY 4PM, SUNDAY 9AM       Weekdays: Mon., Tues., Wed. 9am in the Chapel 

East Campus 

5140 N. 55th Street, 53218 

414-438-2745 

Barbara O’Donnell, Principal 

 

South Campus 

4059 N. 64th Street, 53216 

414-463-3878 

Nadia Pope, Principal 

West Campus 

8545 W. Villard Ave., 53225 

414-464-5775 

Sarah Radiske, Principal 

 

Parish Staff: 

Rev. Romanus N. Nwaru, Pastor 

Email: frromanus@gmail.com 

Eileen Heck, Administrative Assistant 

John Henry, Finance Director 

Christy Presser, Director of Music 

Penny Kannall, Bookkeeper 

 

Bulletin Deadline: Monday by 3PM 

Carol Spychalski, Bulletin Editor 

 

Parish Office Hours: Mon.-Thurs. 8am - 4pm  

Closed Fridays  

 

Website: www.blessedsaviorparish.org 

Join us on Facebook: @blessedsaviorparish 

Download our App:  

For iPhone Text: ParishAppl to 555888 

For Android Text: ParishApp2 to 555888 

 

Sacraments: Preparation for all sacraments  are made 

through the parish office. 

 

Anointing of the Sick (Communal  -  Monthly)  

Individual: Any time and also by appointment. 

Baptism: Contact the parish office to set up an 

appointment. 

 

Confessions:  

3rd Saturday in church, 3:15pm and by appointment 

Communal: Seasonal as announced 

 

Funerals: Please call the Parish Office in the event of 

the death of a love one. 

 

Weddings: Arrangements are to be made at least one 

year in advance by calling the parish office. 

 

Ministry to the Sick 

When a parishioner or family member is hospitalized, 

homebound, or in a nursing home, please call the parish 

office to have someone bring them Communion or visit. 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry:  5558 N. 69 St. 

414-464-3817—-Open Monday, Tuesday, Friday 8-10am 

 

Pastoral Council Officer: Parish Trustees: 

Yolanda Coly, Chair Julia Atkinson, Treasurer 

Simon Biagui, Vice-Chair Mark Kuchta, Secretary 

Denise Wesserle, Secretary 

God is not only faithful with 

those who deserve it; He also 

reaches out to those who most 

need His help. 



 

 

SATURDAY, 12/14  -  VIGIL OF 3RD SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

Is 35:1-6a, 10/ Ps 146:6-7, 8-9, 9-10 [Is 35:4]/Jas 5:7-10/Mt 11:2-11 

4:00pm  † Joseph Augustine 

Rosary at 3:15pm 

 

SUNDAY, 12/15  -  3RD SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

Is 35:1-6a, 10/ Ps 146:6-7, 8-9, 9-10 [Is 35:4]/Jas 5:7-10/Mt 11:2-11 

9:00am  † Terry Leack 

Rosary at 8:15am 

 

MONDAY, 12/16  -  ADVENT WEEKDAY 

Nm 24:2-7, 15-17a/Ps 25:4-5ab, 6 and 7bc, 8-9 [4]/Mt 21:23-27 

9:00am  † All Souls 

 

TUESDAY, 12/17  -  LATE ADVENT WEEKDAY 

Gn 49:2, 8-10/Ps 72:1-2, 3-4ab, 7-8, 17 [cf. 7]/Mt 1:1-17 

9:00am  † Pierre Dasylva 

 

WEDNESDAY, 12/18  -  LATE ADVENT WEEKDAY 

Jer 23:5-8/Ps 72:1-2, 12-13, 18-19 [cf. 7]/Mt 1:18-25 

9:00am    Parishioners 

 

THURSDAY, 12/19  -  LATE ADVENT WEEKDAY 

 SCHOOL MASS, EAST CAMPUS 

Jgs 13:2-7, 24-25a/Ps 71:3-4a, 5-6ab, 16-17 [cf. 8]/Lk 1:5-25 

9:00am  Intention of the Priest 

 

SATURDAY, 12/21  -  VIGIL OF 3RD SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

Is 7:10-14/ Ps 24:1-2, 3-4, 5-6 [7c, 10b]/Rom 1:1-7/Mt 1:18-24 

4:00pm  † Marge Wesling 

Rosary at 3:15am 

 

SUNDAY, 12/22  -  4TH SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

Is 7:10-14/ Ps 24:1-2, 3-4, 5-6 [7c, 10b]/Rom 1:1-7/Mt 1:18-24 

9:00am  † Mary Lou Neuzil 

Rosary at  8:15am 

Anointing of the sick after Mass in the Chapel 

This week’s School Mass is Thursday, December 19, 9am at 

the EAST Campus.  Enter through the FRONT CENTER door 

of the church. Parishioners are welcome to attend. 
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STEWARDSHIP OF PRAYER 

ADVENT RECONCILIATION 

SERVICE 

BLESSED SAVIOR PARISH,  

  WEDNESDAY,  

DECEMBER 18 @ 6:30PM 

There will be NO Individual Confessions in 

church on Saturday, December. 21 

Anointing of the sick will be on  

Sunday, December 22 in the Chapel after Mass. 

 

Prayer shawls, bracelets  will be available in the 

Villard Hallway for you to give to someone 

who is in need of them. 

Dear Parishioners, 

 

Sunday Gospel Reflection: 

    This Sunday’s gospel is the familiar story of Jesus’ encounter 

with the Samaritan woman – the woman at the well. The 

encounter took place after Jesus left the region of Galilee in the 

north and was heading to Jerusalem in the south. Samaria, a 

Gentile city, happened to be located midway between the north 

and the south. It was not uncommon for Jewish travelers going to 

Jerusalem for pilgrimages to bypass Samaria through an alternative 

route to avoid contact with Gentiles. Jesus’ decision to pass 

through this Gentile city may have been designed as a teaching 

moment. That decision set the context for the fascinating exchange 

between Jesus and this Samaritan woman at Jacob’s well.  

     That this conversation even took place was simply amazing 

given that Jews and Gentiles went to great lengths to avoid each 

other. Even more surprising is the fact that the conversation was 

between a Jewish man and a Gentile woman. However, it is not 

surprising that Jesus initiated the conversation by asking for a 

drink after a long and tiring journey. We know that part of his 

mission as Messiah was to break down barriers. He was not going 

to pass up this opportunity to teach us about the importance of 

reaching out to those we consider different. As Christians, we 

should strive to break down those artificial barriers based on 

gender, race, religion, age, culture, education, politics, economic 

status, et cetera.  

     After overcoming her shock that a Jewish man asked her for a 

drink, the woman was drawn to an understanding of God’s 

graciousness. Jesus told her that if she knew the gift of God and 

who was asking her for a drink, she would be the one asking for 

the living water. It is a reminder that God often comes to us in 

disguise - as a homeless person, a destitute, or someone in dire 

need. How we respond to God in those situations could make the 

difference between salvation and condemnation. Fortunately, the 

Samaritan woman overcame her initial cultural resistance and 

embraced utter dependence on God. She turned the table on Jesus 

by asking him to give her the water of eternal life. 

     Realizing that Jesus was a Jewish prophet, she courageously 

engaged him in theological debate about the proper place to 

worship God. Whereas her ancestors worshipped God on “this 

mountain,” that is, Mt. Gerizim, she accused the Jews of insisting 

that God should be worshipped in Jerusalem. Jesus points to a 

time in the future when true worshippers would worship God 

neither on Mt. Gerizim nor in Jerusalem, but in spirit and truth. It 

is another way of saying that what matters most is not where we 

worship God, but the spirit with which we worship. This strikes 

me as a call to sincerity and genuineness in our practice of faith. 

Are we genuine Christians or pretenders?  

     In the course of their theological debate, the woman 

expressed hope in the coming Messiah, the Christ, who “will tell 

us everything.” Then, Jesus revealed himself as the expected 

Messiah by stating “I am he, the one speaking with you.” The 

woman’s response is remarkable. She left her water jar by the well 

and hurried back to the town to announced the good news that she 

had found the Messiah. Now that she had found the water of life, 

she no longer needed the temporary water of Jacob’s well. At first, 

the Samaritans believed in Christ on account of the woman’s 

testimony. However, after welcoming and listening to him, many 

came to believe not on account of her testimony, but on account of 

their personal experience of the Messiah. 

 

Have a great week!   

    Fr. Romanus 
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A message from your  bulletin editor: 

Vegetables are a must on a diet. I suggest carrot cake, 

zucchini bread, and pumpkin pie. 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK — Please pray for the following 

parishioners and others with health problems and for all 

those in nursing homes and those with continuing health 

concerns: Jackie Ballering, Stanley Bruskiewicz,  

Nadjah Hasan, Diane Henry, Mary Ann Janke,  

Ray & Gertrud Kaegler, Karla Klaybor,  

Ginny & Donald Naegele, Allan & Lorraine Rischman,  

Carol Runningen, Anton Schleiss, Rusty Tym,  

Mary Frances Williams 

Lord Jesus, You went about doing good and healing all, we ask 

you to bless our friends who are sick. Give them strength in body, 

courage in spirit, and patience with pain.  

Please remember to pray for all the inten�ons in the book 

of “Joys and Concerns” and all those who wrote them.�

   During Advent we prepare our minds 

and hearts for the real meaning of 

Christmas, the birth of our Savior and 

Lord, Jesus Christ. As we reflect on the 

upcoming Christmas season, it is likely 

that we will be busy with parties and family gatherings. 

Perhaps even a trip out of town to visit friends. With all of 

those joyous celebrations, we might miss Mass. That’s where 

e-Giving with Faith Direct can help simplify your life.  By 

supporting Blessed Savior Church, both you and our parish 

can save some time and peace of mind this holiday season. 

   Signing up is easy! Visit faith.direct/WI518, or text the 

word ENROLL to (Text-to-Give Phone Number). 

   Already using Faith Direct? Log in to add your Christmas 

or End-of-Year contributions to your account, or text a dollar 

amount to (Text-to-Give Phone Number) to make a one-time 

gift today! 

   Thank you for your continued support of our parish family. 

God Bless You, John Henry, Parish Finance Director 

“Adopt a Bill” Giving Tree  

During the Advent season, the Finance Council 

has set up an “Adopt a Bill” Giving Tree in the 

back of church. Your donations will help with 

heating, snow removal and liturgical supply 

costs. Please take an ornament from the tree 

with the suggested donation for that budgeted item. Return 

the ornament and your donation in an envelope 

and place it in the collection basket.  

Thank you for your generous support to 

Blessed Savior. 

OPLATKI -  This year we are once again selling Christmas 

Oplatki Wafers. The cost is $2.25 for a packet of 4 wafers. 

They are available for purchase after Mass. See an Usher for 

help. They are also available at the Parish Office.   

 

CHRISTMAS FLOWERS  ~  In your monthly 

envelope pack for December, there is a special 

Christmas flower envelope. Extra envelopes are 

also on a table in the back of church. 

 

2020 Calendars are available during Advent. 

You can find them in the pews in the front of 

church & on the side tables in back of church 

or on the round table in the Villard hallway. 

Please help yourself.   

Thank you JELACIC FUNERAL HOME for 

being our sponsor 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE  

All Announcements for the December 29 bulletin are due by 

Noon on December 16. Announcements for the January 5, 

2020 bulletin are due by noon on Monday 12/23. 

TAX REMINDER...According to IRS regulations, all 

contributions must be received by December 31 to 

be considered donations in the 2019 calendar year.  

Parish Office will be closed  

Dec. 24, 25, 27, 31 & January 1. 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL PANTRY 

Food Drive for the weekend of  

DECEMBER 21 & 22  

we could use all goodies for a Christmas 

dinner.   

For DECEMBER 28 & 29 we can use 

packaged mashed potatoes 

Thank you for ALL your generous donations. 

We remember with prayerful respect  

Augusto Palacios, non-parishioner 

who recently passed away. 

May God comfort those who mourn him and all 

who suffer the loss of a loved one.  

May his soul and the souls of all the faithful 

departed rest in peace.  Amen 

Ensuring Your Child’s School Is Safe 

Every teacher, coach, and volunteer 

who works with children in the 

Archdiocese of Milwaukee’s parishes 

and schools must have a background check before he or she 

is permitted to work in any school- or parish-related job or 

activity that involves contact with children. But what about 

the children who attend non-Catholic private or public 

schools? Talk with school administrators and find out what 

steps they take to protect children from harm. Suggest that 

they review other abuse prevention programs to ensure that 

their policies and practices are up to date. And demand that 

all employees and volunteers who work in the school be 

properly screened, including background checks, before they 

are allowed to be near your children. 
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Henry & Diane Barwinski, Co-Owners

A Complete Lawn, Landscape, and 
Snow Removal Service

Milwaukee	 Lake Country 
414-462-6670	 262-695-8152

ROMAN ELECTRIC 
Plumbing, Heating & Cooling

Residential Work
640 S. 70th St.    414-471-8565

9143 W. Appleton Ave. • Milwaukee, WI 53225 
(414) 462-0541 • Fax (414) 462-7047 

www.elgrecomilwaukee.com

A Catholic Family Tradition Since 1892

www.schramkafuneralhome.com 

262-432-8100

Since 1980

“TOMORROW’S FLOORING 
TODAY”

Carpet - Vinyl - Laminate - Hardwood 
Ceramic - Window Treatments

	 4820 W. Loomis Rd.	 2142 E. Moreland Blvd.  
	 Greenfield, WI 	 Waukesha, WI 
	 414-744-9400	 262-524-1455

BUNZEL’S 
OLD FASHIONED MEAT 

MARKET
Fresh Custom Cut Choice Meats

Party Trays • Catering
Thank You For Supporting A Family Tradition

9015 W. Burleigh         873-7960 
www.bunzelmeats.com

JIM EMMERICH’S
PILGRIM CATERING

We Cater Anywhere
Any Occasion

Jeff Emmerich    414-353-5111
Parish Supporter         414-659-0358

Jelacic Funeral Home
466-2134 • www.jelacicfuneralhome.com • Tom Jelacic, Parish Member

Quality Personal 
Service at 

Milwaukee’s 
fairest price

Since 1946

A not for profit, church-owned cemetery for over a 100 years of perpetual care.
With our religious heritage and emphasis on family values, we continually strive to maintain the cemetery as a 

place of respect, dignity and peace.

6401 North 43rd Street • Milwaukee, WI 53209

414-727-3050        wjh@gracelandcemeterywi.com

Contact Matt Franszczak to place an ad today! 
mfranszczak@4LPi.com or (800) 950-9952 x2588

CT Disney Vacation Rentals
Fabulous 4 & 5 BR Villas

With 3 Full BA Executive Homes
Comforts of home while in Florida

15 Minutes from Disney Parks
Very reasonable rates

Tiffany                                         Curt
414.243.9850                                  414.628.4973
tiffanybowman48@yahoo.com        kandelproperties1@gmail.com

Parish Members


